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The Department of Natural Resources and Environment is holding a public comment period 
until June 23, 2011, on the draft renewal of Phase II Acid Rain Permit (permit No. MI-AR-1745-
20XX) under consideration to be issued to Detroit Edison Trenton Channel Power Plant located 
at 4695 W. Jefferson Ave. in Trenton, Michigan.  The facility’s Responsible Official is Mr. Paul 
Fessler, Vice President - Fossil Generation. 
 
Electric utility plants that have an output capacity of 25 megawatts or greater are required to 
obtain and operate in compliance with a Phase II Acid Rain Permit pursuant to Title IV of the 
Federal Clean Air Act.  The Acid Rain Permit is intended to achieve environmental benefits 
through reductions in sulfur dioxide and nitrogen oxide emissions.  This permit is intended to 
facilitate active trading of allowances and use of other compliance options to minimize 
compliance costs; maximize economic efficiency, and permit strong economic growth; and 
promote pollution prevention and energy efficient strategies and technologies. 
 
Copies of the draft permit are available for inspection at the following locations or you may 
request a copy be mailed to you by calling or writing the District office at the address and 
telephone number listed below: 

 
DNRE Internet Home Page - http://www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/ 
 
Jackson District Office, 301 East Louis Glick Hwy., Jackson, Michigan  49201 (Phone:  
517-780-7843) 
 

All persons are encouraged to present their views on the draft permit.  Persons wishing to 
comment or request a public hearing should submit written statements by June 23, 2011 to the 
attention of Brian Carley at the District Office referenced above.  The decision maker for the 
permit is Mr. Christopher Ethridge, Acting Southeast Michigan District Supervisor.   
 
If requested in writing by June 23, 2011, a public hearing may be scheduled. 
 
Comments will also be accepted at the public hearing, if held. Persons needing 
accommodations for effective participation at the public hearing, if held, should contact Brian 
Carley at the District Office referenced above a week in advance to request mobility, visual, 
hearing, or other assistance. 


